

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

RETIREMENT BOARD

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3220

December 17, 2024

Mayor Fred B. Allyn, III 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on December 17, 2024, the Retirement Board took the following actions.

- Approved a recommendation to Town Council to adopt proposed amendment 2024-1 to the Retirement Plan for Full-Time Employees of the Town of Ledyard, as presented in the draft dated December 17, 2024.
- Approved a monthly retirement benefit for Bobby Kempke in the amount of \$2,469.62 as of December 1, 2024, payable in the normal form of a Modified Cash Refund Annuity based on his service and earnings through this retirement date.
- Approved payment of invoice #609 12312024, to Fiducient Advisors, dated December 6, 2024, in the amount of \$12,849.65, for consulting costs for the Town of Ledyard Defined Benefit Pension Plan for the billing period October 1, 2024, to December 31, 2024.
- Approved payment of USI invoice # 90103509, dated November 30, 2024, for benefit calculations for Bobby Kempke and Belinda Learned in the amount of \$400.00 each for a total of \$800.00.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Hostetler

Town Hall Assistant

cc:

Director of Finance

Director of Human Resources

Treasurer

Town Council